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C A L I F O R N I A  L A W  R E V I S I O N  C O M M I S S I O N   S T A F F  M E M O R A N D U M  

Study R-100 April 10, 2013 

Second Supplement to Memorandum 2013-11 

Fish and Game Law (Proposed Organization of Code) 

The Commission has received a letter from Kevin Hunting, Chief Deputy 
Director of the Department of Fish and Wildlife, commenting on the proposed 
reorganization of the Fish and Game Code. The staff greatly appreciates the 
input.  

The main points raised in the letter are discussed below. 

Organization of Code 

The Department suggests a slightly different organizational model than the 
one proposed in Memorandum 2013-11. See Exhibit p. 1. Specifically, it suggests 
that the code be organized consistent with the categories that are specified in 
Fish and Game Code Section 13201 for use in the Department’s accounting 
systems: 

In establishing the appropriate programs or activities for this 
system, the department shall consider the following programs or 
activities: 

(a) Freshwater fisheries activities. 
(b) Marine fisheries activities. 
(c) Wildlife management activities. 
(d) Planning and environmental review. 
(e) Law enforcement. 
(f) Nongame and endangered species. 
(g) General administration. 

The staff sees significant merit in that suggestion. While the code could be 
organized in any number of ways, the staff had already been leaning toward 
using functional criteria. The idea of paralleling the criteria being used by the 
department makes sense. 
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Moreover, the categories above would not create a sharp dichotomy between 
hunting and fishing on the one hand and conservation on the other — a 
potentially problematic distinction given the important role that hunting and 
fishing can play in species and habitat conservation. 

Fortunately, a shift to that organizational model would not undo any of the 
work that the staff has already completed in Memoranda 2013-12 and 2013-13. 
Those materials do not reach beyond the code’s preliminary and administration 
provisions. If the Commission decides to shift, at least provisionally, to the 
recommended organizational model, it could do so without difficulty. 

Consolidation of Definitions 

The Department urges the Commission to consolidate code-wide definitions 
in the Code’s preliminary provisions. See Exhibit pp. 1-2. That work can be done 
incrementally, as the Commission proceeds through the reorganization of the 
code. 

Proposed Repeals 

The Department points out several provisions that it recommends be 
repealed. See Exhibit p. 2. The Commission can analyze those suggestions when 
the reorganization process reaches the corresponding material. 

Gendered Language 

Finally, the Department urges the Commission to eliminate gender-specific 
language where possible. Id. That will not be a problem, as the Commission 
routinely makes such changes when drafting statutory language.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Brian Hebert 
Executive Director 
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